Page 3 of 3

 CMAC BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Monday, September, 2010 at 6PM

Yankee Diner, Renton
Present: Scot Johnston, Jeff Kray, Craig Reininger, Dan Greenshields, Marne Osborne, Sarah Fiskan, Bill Koefoed, Steve Sundberg, and Kris Jarvis
Absent:  Alden Garrett, Duane Stone, Fred Wurden
Ex Officio Members present: Kari Hensien, April Hicks, and Alan Lauba
Guests: Curt and Joanna Oseland
Approval of minutes from Aug 19th meeting
Motion made by Craig to accept the minutes as written; seconded by Sarah.  Approved.
Kudos to Kari for the new website!  Outstanding effort and results!!!  
Program Administrator – Kari Hensien:
There are still some areas of development:  registering and paying for races; history of races; lodging; and equipment.  One issue that will be resolved by next year is the handling of families with multiple children (currently, they must be registered individually or else they would all have to be in the same program).
To check on the registration report, The Board’s Username:  CMACBoard@live.com
Password: CMAC

We have a 2.2% rate with PayPal as we have non-profit status.

Official’s Training:  Nov. 7th at the main Microsoft building.
Volunteer Report – April Hicks

At this point, there are 110 people signed up for volunteer positions.  April is working on having an Excel spreadsheet that show which positions are filled.
President’s Report – Jeff Kray:
Curt and Joanna Oseland would like their J4 daughter to be able to train on Thursdays as she has a Wednesday conflict.  Discussion followed on whether we want to start making exceptions.  (Thursdays is for juniors and the J4 Training Group.)  Marne moved that we give all J4’s who are signed up for the Sunday program an option to train on Wednesday or Thursday, but they must commit to either day by Dec. 1st and stick to it.  Seconded by Bill.  Motion passes.

Parent Handbook – Sarah is researching other clubs (Whistler, Bluewood, Montana, and Alyeska) and will assemble our own handbook (aided by Marne).  It will include the Q & A’s that one can find on the website.

Alan had his review and is working on Personnel Management for the coming year.

The trophy case has been installed in the day lodge and looks great.  The fair market value is $4000, so we will be making Scott Paulsen a “Friend of CMAC” for his contribution to the club in building and installing the trophy case.

The age-group fall meetings were fun and informative.

The J4, J5, and J5 Parent Reps came up with an extensive communication piece that was discussed.  Dan moved that the Board approve $500 to each of the following age groups:  J1/2, J3, J4, J5, J6 and Prep; and $200 to the Masters to be used at the discretion of the age group rep for a team-building event (financed by the Fund for Excellence).  The Rep must put forth a written proposal to be approved by the Board.  Seconded by Steve; approved.

Fund for Excellence – Steve Sundberg:

Matt Frey is working on Corporate Sponsors.  Steve is working on a postcard that will come out this fall.  He is also looking into getting flags of our major sponsors to surround the meeting areas.  Steve moved that we spend up to $500 to get the postcard together for marketing the Fund for Excellence.  Dan seconded; approved.  Steve will also get the Fund’s information to Kari to put on the website.
Director’s Report – Alan Lauba

The coaching staff is rounding out nicely.  There will be coaches meetings on Nov. 7th:  Prep coaches at 2 PM; Junior and Sunday coaches at 6 PM (with all coaches dining together in between).  The Risk Management Plan will be discussed; Jeff will be present at the meetings.

Alan continues to work on the 2010-2011 training schedule; he will offer up Tuesday and Wednesday of Christmas week for those who are signed up for mid-week training.

Terrain Park policy:  Coaches cannot take their kids in the terrain park, but kids can go on their own time.  Alan will send his coaches the policies before our next board meeting.

Fall Camps:  There are 2 week-ends offered in October for SL camps at Mt. Hood.  There have been enough kids who signed up for Colorado Camp in mid-November to make that work.  Sun Peaks will be geared toward FIS kids who are going to AK’s man-made snow.  This camp is for J4’s and up; however, if a J5 is there with their family and really wants to train, then Alan will make an exception.  Crystal might be open, but gates most likely won’t be set.  

Ski Patrol:  We will try to have a meeting with the Ski Patrol once the season starts to nip any possibility of last year’s trouble.  CMAC’s policy is to be collaborative rather than confrontational.  There is the possibility of a social with the Ski Patrol, Ski School and us during the first week-end of December.  

Wax testing:  John Ellis is going to look into speed testing various waxes (timed straight running).

Governance Report – Scot Johnston 
Conflict of Interest forms have been returned to Scot.  
There is still no Prep Rep.
Treasurer’s Report – Bill Koefoed
The 2009-2010 Budget was in line with what was anticipated with a $24,000 net net positive overall.  The 2010-2011 Budget will be revised after we see the actual registration numbers as there is a mistake in the current budget:  a budget was made based on the tuition amounts that had been approved last year (MM Full season $815; J4 Full Time: $1,940).  Recently we approved higher tuition which is listed on the application, (MM Full season $915; J4 Full Time $2,065) but those are not the amounts reflected in the current budget.  This may give us approximately $12,000 more income. 
Social Report – Kris Jarvis

This year’s CMAC Social at the Alpine Inn is set for Saturday, Jan. 8th.

Next meeting:  6pm on Monday, October 18, 2010 at Yankee Grill in Renton.






